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616 Reading Road
Mason, Ohio 45040

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Friday: 
8:30am - 4:30pm 
(Closed daily from Noon-1:00pm)

Phone: 513-398-3821
Parish Office: ext. 3100
School Office: ext. 3108
After Hours Emergency: ext. 3200
Fax: 513-398-2254

Bulletin Deadline
The deadline for all articles for 
the Sunday bulletin is Friday 
afternoon, (9) days before the 
article appears in the bulletin.  
Please send items, along with 
the dates they should run, to 
bulletin@stsusanna.org for 
submission.

APRIL 14, 2019
PALM SUNDAY

REFLECTING WITH THE PASTOR

THE PARISH OFFICE 
WILL BE CLOSED 

FRIDAY, APRIL 19TH 
THROUGH 

MONDAY, APRIL 22ND. 

THE NORMAL HOURS 
OF 8:30AM TO 4:30PM

 WILL RESUME 
TUESDAY, APRIL 23RD.

HOLY IS THE WEEK… 
HOLY, CONSECRATED, BELONGING TO GOD… 
LET US GO WITH PASSION INTO HOLY WEEK THIS YEAR.

For 40 days of Lent, we have been journeying together.  Now it is time for 
preparation… the time to give thanks and break bread is upon us. The time to give 
thanks and drink of the cup is NOW!  The time to remember and bow before the love 
of God who suffers, dies and takes all of our weaknesses, brokenness and sinfulness 
upon Himself is here!  The time to sing alleluias and rejoice in Jesus’ victory over evil 
and death is here!  

Gather with family and friends for the Sacred Triduum… the holiest nights of our 
Church year. Holy Thursday, Good Friday and Easter, celebrate God’s love, mercy, 
care and redemption.  

Holy Thursday, April 18th at 7:00pm -  Mass of the Lord’s Supper
We celebrate the institution of the Holy Eucharist and the commandment of the Lord 
concerning fraternal charity and humble service to our brothers and sisters.

Good Friday, April 19th at Noon and 7:00pm - The Passion of the Lord
Last night’s liturgy continues.  We enter into the Liturgy of the Word; we adore and 
venerate the cross and we are nourished by Communion.

Holy Saturday, April 20th at 8:30pm - The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night
On this night’s Vigil, which is the greatest and most noble of all solemnities, there is the  
re-telling of the story of salvation in Sacred Scripture; the welcoming of over 30 men, 
women and children into the Catholic Church through the Sacraments of Initiation.  Join 
them… pray for them… pray for the parish… as we come to the table of the Lord and 
laugh at the devil who thought he won when Jesus died on the cross.  

Easter Sunday, April 1st at 7:00am, 9:00am and 11:00am     
This is our time to gather and remember.  This is our time to pass on our sacred story to 
our children.  This is our time to rejoice and celebrate God’s love that is never ending.

Palm Sunday Weekend, April 13th/14th - 
5:00pm (Saturday), 7:00am, 9:00am,11:15am, 6:00pm
 

Holy Thursday, April 18th - 7:00pm
 

Good Friday, April 19th -
12:00pm Mass, 3:00pm Stations of the Cross, 7:00pm Mass
 

Holy Saturday, April 20th - 8:30pm 
 

Easter Sunday, April 21st - 7:00am, 9:00am, 11:15am
 

Easter Monday, April 22nd - No Mass

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE
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MASS INTENTIONS & WEEKEND PRESIDERS

Monday, April 15
6:00pm	 Mary Katherine Nuck

Tuesday, April 16
8:15am	 Ted Rape

Wednesday, April 17
8:15am	 Joshua Brown

Thursday, April 18
7:00pm	 James Thomas

Friday, April 19
12:00pm, 7:00pm

Saturday, April 20
8:30pm	 (Fr. Farrell)	 Karen Thompson

Sunday, April 21
7:00am	 (Fr. Farrell)	 Betty Buffenbarger
9:00am 	 (Fr. Roush)	 Beatrice Sarmiento
11:15am 	 (Fr. Roush)	 Alonso D. Ortiz

WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday at 5:00pm
Sunday at 7:30am, 9:00am, 11:15am, 6:00pm

Spanish Mass: 4:00pm the 2nd & 4th Sundays of the month  

DAILY MASS TIMES
Monday at 6:00pm
Tuesday through Saturday at 8:15am

HOLY DAY MASSES
8:15am, 12:00pm (Noon) & 7:00pm
(Unless otherwise noted.)

RECONCILIATION
Monday at 6:45pm and Saturday at 9:00am

EUCHARISTIC EXPOSITION
Monday, 6:45 - 9:00pm

FIRST FRIDAY
After 8:15am Mass Friday to beginning
of 8:15am Mass Saturday

ROSARY/DEVOTIONS
Tuesday through Saturday at 7:30am

Nursery Available
The nursery is available for 9:00 and 
11:15am Masses.  It is located in the 
Undercroft.  Call ext. 3126 or email 
nursery@stsusanna.org for details.

Spanish Mass
A Mass in Spanish will be held at 
4:00pm on the 2nd & 4th Sundays of 
every month.  For details, contact 
Karla Eysoldt, (513) 448-8994 or 
keysoldt@catholiccincinnati.org.

Misa en español es el segundo y cuarto 
domingo del mes a las 4:00pm.

PRAY FOR 
THOSE SERVING 
OVERSEAS! 
Alex Back
Jake Denman
Craig Doty
Joseph Patrick Fusco
Justin Schuh
Christian Sorfnsen
Brandon Wesley
Michael Zeller

PRAYERS FOR
THOSE  IN NEED 
Erlinda Amoroso-Lingan
Sue Back
Cyndy Brady
Jeanne Bruce 
BettyLu Bryan
Deborah Burkardt
Jody Charlton
Robert Chiricosta
Fred Contant
James Edmonds
Joann Fath
Edna Gilb
Deanna Hamm
David Hicks
Joe Koenig
Janice Koncius
Susan Marsh
Matt Martin
Mary McDonnell
Kaidance Morgan
Jeanne Mullett
Jeanie Pence
Bill Reynolds
Dorothy Rice
Doreen Schowalter
Wayne Schowalter
Matt Shawhan
Millie Smeltzer
Terry Sojda
Connie Sparkowski
Marilyn Stark
Jack Stubenrauch
Marie Seuberling
Teresita Gloria Lim Sy
Julia Theil
Stephanie Tobiaf
Scott Trapp
Jenny Weibel
Gary Wilkinson
Jennifer Williamson
Ken Wood

Prayer Requests
If you have people to be prayed for and 
would like to have them in the bulletin, 
please email bulletin@stsusanna.org and 
we will begin publishing them weekly.

Parish Library
Media can be checked out at any time.  
Stop by the Parish Office for help.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word
For children in grades K-2, September 
through May, 9:00 and 11:15am 
Masses. 

IN LOVING MEMORY...

Mary A. McDonnell
Mother of John McDonnell
 
Mary Ann Zindel
Wife of Charles “Chuck” Zindel

Parish Membership
We joyfully welcome new members of 
our parish community.  Please register 
by calling the Parish Office (513-398-
3821), or online (www.stsusanna.org).
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Marriage Preparation
Please contact the Parish Office no later 
than six months prior to the date of 
intended marriage.

Baptism Preparation
All parents desiring Baptism for their 
children should go to the website and fill 
out the registration forms on the website 
at www.stsusanna.org/baptism.  

Our Catholic Faith
Are you interested in learning more 
about our beautiful Catholic Faith and 
perhaps becoming Catholic?  Are you 
an Adult Catholic seeking Confirmation?
Then please contact Susan Hack,
ext. 3169 or hacks@stsusanna.org.

ALTAR FLOWER 
DEDICATION

You can dedicate the 
placing of flowers at 
the altar in memory of 
a loved one or to honor a special 
occasion.  The amount is $50 to 
defray the cost of the flowers.  
To reserve, please contact the Parish 
Office, 398-3821, ext. 3100, or visit 
www.stsusanna.org/altarflowers.

To create your FREE personal login, 
go to stsusanna.formed.org.

WORSHIP

All are welcome to join us 
following the 9:00am Mass 
until 11:10am in the St. 
Susanna Room. No cost and 
no reservations are needed.

• This week’s topic (April 14th):  
The Crucified Life study concludes
• Next week’s topic (April 21st):
No Sunday Café, Happy Easter! STEWARDSHIP

THIS WEEK, FROM THE ST. 
SUSANNA VINCENTIANS...

Today is Palm Sunday, and the beginning 
of the holiest of Christian weeks. Let us 
pray for the grace to take up our own 
cross and to follow Jesus through death 
to new life. When you place your gift in 
the 5th Sunday collection for the Parish 
Peace & Justice Ministries, know that you 
are a sign of God’s love to those who 
carry their cross of suffering and pain.

Year to Date 
ACTUAL

Year to Date 
BUDGET

Over / (Under) 
Budget

$1,780,000 $1,805,415 $25,415

April 7, 2019

ACTUAL
April 7, 2019

BUDGET
Over / (Under) 

Budget

$45,000 $52, 099 $7,099

PONTIFICAL GOOD FRIDAY COLLECTION

Pope Francis has asked our parish to support the Pontifical Good 
Friday Collection for Christians in the Holy Land.  Your support 
helps the church minister in parishes, provide Catholic schools, 
offer religious education, and preserve the sacred shrines. Please be 
generous towards this collection by utilizing your envelope provided in 
your packet!  For more information about Christians in the Holy Land, 
visit www.myfranciscan.org/good-friday.

YOU ARE JOYFULLY INVITED... 

With praise and thanksgiving to Almighty God and in gratitude to the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, the Archdiocese of Cincinnati invites you to the 
Ordination of Deacon Jeffrey M. Stegbauer to the Sacred Priesthood on 
Saturday, May 18th at 11:00am at St. Peter in Chains Cathedral (325 
West 8th St, Cincinnati, OH, 45303). Please pray for him and his eight 
classmates as ordination quickly approaches that they may be faithful 
priests after the humble and Sacred Heart of Jesus! 

You are also joyfully invited to attend his first Solemn Mass of Thanksgiving on Sunday, May 
19th at the 11:15am Mass at St. Susanna Catholic Church (616 Reading Rd, Mason, OH, 
45040). A reception will follow the Mass at the Meyer Center.  You are also invited to a 
Solemn Mass of Thanksgiving on Saturday, May 25th at 5:30pm at Holy Angels’ Church (324 
S. Ohio Ave, Sidney, OH, 45365). 

HELP IS NEEDED FOR THE EASTER VIGIL RECEPTION

The Easter Vigil is Saturday, April 20th and the St. Susanna 
Community will be receiving new members into the parish.  The Vigil 
Mass is followed by a reception for these members.  

We are looking for Parishioners to contribute brownies, cookies, 
appetizers, veggie trays, sandwiches and wraps, devilled eggs, 
Hispanic food, fruit kebobs, or any another food item.  Donations 

should be placed on a disposable tray, and dropped off to the Church before Mass in the 
Guadalupe Room. If you would like to help, but can not drop off before Mass on Saturday, 
please contact Mary Jo Drohan at 513-910-1916 or mjd521@hotmail.com. Please help 
welcome these newest members!
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DISCIPLES IN ACTION

THE FINAL CHANCE TO DONATE 
IS THIS WEEKEND – APRIL 13TH/14TH   

The St. Susanna Parish Community has 
been collecting financial donations 
during the Lenten Season for CRS Rice 
Bowl, a faith-in-action program that 
invites us to encounter the needs of 
the world with the hope of the Resurrection. For more information 
on the CRS Rice Bowl Program, go to www.crsricebowl.org. 
For questions regarding St. Susanna CRS-Gift of Hope/Rice 
Bowl Lenten Project, please contact Mary Jo Burns at burnsmj@
stsusanna.org or 398-3821, ext. 3120 or Nancy Thomas at 
nancy.thomas@cinci.rr.com or 375-7476. For information on how 
to give, please visit www.stsusanna.org/crsricebowl.

This year’s Parish Wide Garage Sale, 
sponsored by the Women’s Association, will 
be June 28th and 29th. Keep us in mind 
when you start your “spring cleaning” - 
the Women’s Association can sell pretty 
much anything that is usable! (books, toys, 
clothing, jewelry, furniture, working appliances, tools, flatware, 
dishes, home décor, sporting goods, etc.)

The Garage Sale is more than just a fundraiser to purchase special 
items for the Parish and to assist in its various ministries.  It is a 
ministry to our community, allowing individuals and families to 
stretch their shopping dollars. If you have any questions about the 
Garage Sale, or you are unable to hold items that you wish to 
donate until June, feel free to contact Christine Phelan at 513-
492-7265 or jazzcat1946@aol.com or Mary Ann Vossler at 
mavossler@yahoo.com. 

SLEEPING MATS FOR THE HOMELESS 
Tuesday, April 16th at 6:30pm in the St. Susanna Cafeteria.

Learn how to make sleeping mats for the 
homeless - no experience needed!  Before 
you throw away that plastic grocery bag, 
consider this: It could be helping the 
homeless get a better night’s sleep.  Join 
fellow parishioners in learning how to make “plarn” (plastic yarn) 
and crochet it into a sleeping mat.  The advantage of  using plarn 
is that it keeps individuals off the ground which can be cold and 
damp.  Plarn also provides for additional comfort.

JOIN US FOR A DAY TRIP TO MARIA STEIN

ALL are invited to join the bus trip to the Maria Stein Shrine of the 
Holy Relics on Saturday, April 27th! Maria Stein has the second-
largest collection of saints’ relics in the United States. The bus will 
leave the church parking lot promptly at 9:00am, and we plan to 
be back by 4:30pm.  The cost will be $20.00, which will cover 
the cost of guided tours of the Shrine’s Relics Chapel, museum 
and grounds and lunch. Bus transportation is being provided by 
the Women’s Association. In order to secure the bus, be sure to 
make your reservations and send your $20.00 to the parish office 
no later than April 17th. Please contact Jean Robbins at 513-236-
5436 or jeanrobbins27@gmail.com, for more information.

Saturday, June 1st, St. Susanna will host the 
4th Annual St. Susanna Knights of Columbus 
Classic Car and Truck Show at the Meyer 
Center. 100% of the proceeds from this 
show will go to the St. Joseph’s Home to 
help support their care for the severely 

disabled youth and young adults.  The St. Susanna Knights of 
Columbus council is seeking donations of gift cards, gift baskets and 
cash sponsorships for this show. They are also looking for additional 
classic cars, trucks, and motorcycles to attend the show. Contact 
George Denman at 513-939-9022 with any questions. Donations 
and gift cards can be mailed to: St. Susanna Knights of Columbus, 
PO Box 372, Mason, OH 45040 Attn: Car Show.

CELEBRATE EARTH DAY WITH US!

We will be Celebrating Earth Day (April 22nd) on 
Wednesday, May 1st at 6:30pm in the St. Susanna 
Room. We may be a little late for the actual date; 
yet, caring for our Earth happens every day!  
Please join St. Susanna’s Care for God’s Creation 
Ministry to learn how to re-purpose old T-shirts into eco-friendly 
and trendy T-Shirt Totes!   Bring old T-shirts and a good pair of 
scissors for cutting material.  Instructions will be provided.  Come 
join parishioners to have some fun and fellowship!    

The Schuh Center would like to celebrate the 
Moms that visit the food pantry by providing 
them with a potted flowering plant for 
Mother’s Day. So… when planting your own 
flower beds, if you have any extra flowers, 
please consider sharing them with the Schuh 

Center. Potted plants will be accepted from April 20th-May 5th. 
They can be dropped off directly to the Schuh Center during 
normal operating hours (Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 
9:00-11:00am) or they can also be placed on the table by the 
Peace and Justice Kiosk in the Gathering Space.

HOMEBOUND MINISTRY
 
Do you realize many of our homebound 
parishioners have very few opportunities 
of touch… it can be as simple as holding 
their hand when saying a prayer or a short hug when you leave?  
Do you have an hour to offer on Sunday or Saturday to assure 
a homebound parishioner is offered the gift of the Eucharist and 
is not forgotten by us?  Do you realize your life is enriched and 
fuller through those you visit?
 
Please consider becoming a homebound minister who takes the 
Eucharist to a parishioner who is unable to join us at Sunday 
Mass.  We have had a recent influx of individuals wanting this 
ministry and need more parishioners to be ready to assist when 
the opportunity arises.  The process is simple and can be easily 
taught. Please contact Lisa Kohler at 513-305-6585 or by email 
at lkohler@cinci.rr.com if you are interested in this ministry.  You 
have no idea how grateful and appreciative our homebound 
parishioners are to know they are not forgotten and are being 
lifted up by the prayers of fellow parishioners.



6

CFP: Grades 1-8 (2018-2019)
Faith Formation for elementary students 
with classes available Sunday 10:30-
11:45am, Sunday 4:30-5:45pm, and 
Monday 6:00-7:15pm.  For more 
information, contact Joe Schleicher, ext. 
3149, or schleicherj@stsusanna.org.

Early Childhood 2018-2019
Faith Formation for 3, 4, pre-K 5-year-
olds and Kindergartners meets on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00am. For more 
information, contact Rebecca Sackrider, 
ext. 3126, sackriderr@stsusanna.org.

Preschool
Weekday Preschool is available for ages 
2-5 in the Undercroft of church. For more 
information, contact Joette Ewing, ext. 
3131 or ewingj@stsusanna.org.

Saint Susanna School
The parish school provides a Catholic 
education for Grades K-8. 
For more information, contact the
School Office, ext. 3108.

Faith Alive
Grades 6-8 (2018-2019)
Sundays at 4:00pm to 5:45pm
in the St. John Bosco Youth Room. 
For more information, contact 
Gabbi Montavon, ext. 3195 or 
montavang@stsusanna.org.

To get Faith Alive text updates, you can 
join by texting 517-910-6127 and text 
the message @stsue.

LIFE
Grades 9-12 (2018-2019)
Sundays at 7:00pm in the St. John Bosco 
Youth Room. For more information, 
contact Gabbi Montavon, ext. 3195 or 
montavang@stsusanna.org.

To get LIFE text updates, you can join by 
texting to the number 81010 and text 
the message @stsuelife.

CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION

FAITH ALIVE (GRADES 6-8)

•	April 14th, No Regular Faith Alive: For Palm Sunday, join us at the 
6:00pm Mass. Bring your families and let’s fill the pews! Gabbi will 
have some pews reserved for us.

•	April 21st, No Faith Alive! - Happy Easter! He is Risen!
•	April 28th, 4:00-5:45pm - Blessing Bags: Join us at Faith Alive as we make Blessing Bags 

for our brothers and sisters around us. Help us give them a daily reminder of God’s love 
for them!

LIFE (GRADES 9-12)

•	April 14th, No Regular LIFE: For Palm Sunday, join us at the 6:00pm Mass. 
Bring your families and let’s fill the pews! Gabbi will have some pews 
reserved for us.

•	April 21st, No LIFE! - Happy Easter! He is Risen!
•	April 28th, 7:00-9:00pm - Life After LIFE: As our LIFE year soon comes to a 

close, how will you take LIFE lessons out into the world? How is God calling you to live 
your life?

CATECHISTS NEEDED!

St. Susanna CFP (Christian Formation Program for 1st-8th grades) is in need 
of Catechists for the 2019-20 year.  If you are passionate about forming 
disciples of Christ and are interested in serving in this ministry, please contact 
Joe Schleicher at schleicherj@stsuanna.org, or 513-398-3821, ext. 3149. 
Sessions start in the Fall. Availability is needed for either of our session times: 
Sundays, 10:30-11:45am or Mondays, 6:00-7:15pm.

KNOW ANY PRESCHOOLERS?

Please share with your families, friends & everyone you meet that 
registration for St. Susanna Preschool is going on now!!! We still have 
spots available in our 3s, 4s and Pre-K afternoon sessions. If you or 

someone you know are looking for a creative and educational program in a nurturing 
Catholic environment, please contact Joette Ewing, Preschool Director at 513- 398-3821, 
ext. 3131 or ewingj@stsusanna.org for additional information or to schedule a tour. 

ST. SUSANNA PARISH BOOSTERS

As a Catholic Youth Athletics Organization, our 
mission furthers the mission of the Catholic Church 
by providing sports experiences for youth that are: 
firmly rooted in the Catholic faith tradition, based 
on the goals of Catholic youth ministry, and aligned 
with the evangelizing mission of the Catholic Church.  
The interaction of coaches, parents, and children in 
the Catholic sports experience should be a positive 
influence in the way our children feel about themselves 
and their love for God. If we can foster the spiritual growth in our Parish families, we as the 
community called Boosters, have enabled everlasting gifts. Our top priority is to teach our 
children athletes at all skill levels to have fun at sports while developing Christian virtues: play 
hard and fair; respect coaches, officials, parents and teammates; to win with humility and 
lose with grace.

Online registration is now open at stsusannatitans.com for St. Susanna Titans Fall 2019 
sports including Football (1st-8th boys), Cheer (1st - 8th girls), and Girl’s Volleyball (3rd-8th 
grade). Boys and Girls Golf (6th-8th grade) opening soon! 
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ESTE MES EN PARROQUIA ST. SUSANNA • ABRIL 2019

El programa de ABLE ofrece clases de Inglés. Para 
más información comuniquese al (513) 695-2987. 
Clases en Lebanon en las tardes.

SU CASA SE HA MUDADO 

La nueva dirección es: Mid Pointe Tower 
7162 Reading Rd, Cincinnati, Ohio 45237. 
Tel 513-761-1588. 
Para Servicios Legales de Inmigración: (513) 672-3746

MISA EN ESPAÑOL
Segundo y cuarto Domingo del Mes 4:00pm

ORACIÓN TAIZE Y CORONILLA DE LA MISERICORDIA
Tercer Jueves del mes a las 6:30pm

NECESITAMOS SU AYUDA!!
Con dos Misas al mes en Español, necesitamos ayuda. Ministros de 
Eucaristía, Ujieres, Lectores, Monaguillos. Se provee entrenamiento.  
Para el Coro contactar a: Nicolas Ortiz smtjedi@yahoo.com

NOTICIAS

•	 Grupo de Oración para adultos en Español todos los Martes a las 
7:30pm en el cuarto de St. Jerónimo abajo de la Iglesia.

•	 No se les olvide registrarse a la parroquia! Cualquier programa que 
quieran participar, cartas de la Iglesia, hacer algún sacramento, tienen 
que estar registrados.

•	 Para más información o si tiene alguna pregunta por favor comuniquese 
con la Iglesia. El número de teléfono en Español de St. 
Susanna es: (513) 398-3821 Ext. 3202 por favor deje mensaje.

¿CONOCE A ALGUIEN A QUIEN EL ALCOHOL Y 
LAS DROGAS REPRESENTAN PROBLEMAS EN SU VIDA? 

GRUPO AMOR Y SERVICIO tiene sesiones: 
Todos los dias de 8-10PM.  
Para más información por favor llame a: (513) 551-3103, 
(513) 390-3825.  Trabajamos con las debilidades humanas, alcoholism, 
drogadicción, neurosis,depresión y pensamientos obsesivos compulsivos. 

GRUPO DE APOYO PARA SOBREVIVIENTES 
DE VIOLENCIA DOMÉSTICA.

Todos los Martes de 5:30-7pm.  Llame al (513) 381-5610 para mas 
información y lugares.  Hay cuidado de niños.

Asegúrese de consultar el Bulletin cerca de los 
elevadores para oportunidades de ayudar y servir a 

nuestra comunidad.

El Ministerio Hispano Católico los invita al:  RETIRO DE PAREJAS 
El 27 de Abril del 2019 de 8:30am – 4:00pm 
Iglesia de St. Susanna 
Se aceptan parejas que vivan en unión libre, parejas 
preparandose para Matrimonio y parejas que estén 
casadas por lo civil ó por la Iglesia. Registro necesrio 
con Karla Eysoldt al (513) 448-8994.

LA OPORTUNIDAD FINAL DE DONAR
ES ESTE FIN DE SEMANA - 13 Y 14 DE ABRIL
 
Cada año, CRS Rice Bowl invita a 
las familias a hacer la Cuaresma más 
significativa y personal al mismo tiempo 
que ayudan a otros. La Comunidad de la 
Parroquia St. Susanna estará recolectando 
donaciones financieras hasta el 14 de Abril (la temporada de Cuaresma) 
para Servicios de Alivio Católicos. Para obtener información sobre cómo 
dar, visite www.stsusanna.org/crsricebowl.

Para más información acerca del programa CRS Rice Bowl vaya a: www.
crsricebowl.org. Para preguntas acerca de CRS-Regalo de Esperanza/
Proyecto Rice Bowl de Cuaresma de St. Susanna, por favor comunicarse 
con Mary Jo Burns, burnsmj@stsusanna.org; 513-398-3821, ext. 3120.

AYÚDANOS A HACER COLCHONETAS PARA 
DORMIR PARA GENTE SIN HOGAR
Martes, 16 de Abril a las 6:30pm 
en la cafetería de St. Susanna

Aprende a hacer colchonetas para dormir para los que no tienen hogar – 
¡no se necesita experiencia! Antes de que deseches las bolsas de plástico 
de la despensa, considera que… esto podría estar ayudando a la gente 
sin hogar a tener una mejor noche. Únete a compañeros feligreses a 
aprender a hacer hilo de plástico y tejerlo para hacer una colchoneta 
para dormir. Las ventajas de usar hilo de plástico es que ayuda a las 
personas a no estar en contacto con el piso el cual puede estar frío y 
húmedo. El hilo de plástico también provee una comodidad adicional.

Al centro Schuh le gustaría celebrar 
a las mamás que visitan el almacén 
de alimentos regalándoles una 
planta floral en maceta por el día 
de las madres. Así que… cuando 
plante sus propias plantas florales, 
si le sobran por favor considere 
compartirlas con el centro Schuh.  
Las plantas en maceta serán aceptadas 

del 20 de Abril al 5 de Mayo.  Las plantas pueden ser entregadas 
directamente en el centro Schuh durante sus horas normales de 
operación: Martes, Miércoles y Viernes de 9:00am – 11:00am. 
También pueden dejar las plantas en la mesa que está en el quiosco 
de Paz y Justicia en la entrada de la iglesia.  Gracias!

¡LA PRIMAVERA YA ESTA AQUÍ!
 
La primavera nos llena de energía y nos 
dice que es tiempo de “limpieza profunda”. 
Este año la Venta de Garaje de la Parroquia 
es patrocinado por la Asociación de Mujeres, 
será el 28 y 29 de Junio. Piense en nosotros 
cuando empiece su limpieza. Si tiene artículos que no ha usado por 
más de un año y están ocupando lugar en su closet, sótano y garaje, 
sepárelos para nuestra venta. La Asociación de Mujeres puede 
vender casi todo lo que aún sea usable, como libros, juguetes, ropa, 
joyería, muebles, electrodomésticos que aún funcionen, herramientas, 
cubiertos, platos, decoración, marcos, artículos deportivos, etc.

La Venta de Garaje es más que una recaudación de fondos. Esta 
venta es un ministerio para nuestra comunidad que permite a 
personas individuales y familias comprar artículos necesarios a un 
precio razonable. Las ganancias de esta venta proveen fondos para 
comprar artículos especiales para la Parroquia y para ayudar a sus 
diversos ministerios. Si tiene preguntas acerca de la Venta de Garaje, 
o si tiene artículos que pueda mantener hasta Junio para donarlos, 
por favor comuníquese con Christine Phelan al 513-492-7265 o 
mande un correo electrónico a jazzcat1946@aol.com o a Mary Ann 
Vossler a mavossler@yahoo.com.
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April 14, 2019
Palm Sunday of the Lord’s Passion (C)
Lk 19:28–40
Is 50:4–7, Phil 2:6–11
Lk 22:14—23:56 or Lk 23:1–49

Our Call to Face  
Down Evil

We come to the holiest week of the year. This 
week, Christians around the world dedicate 

their minds and hearts to meditate on the great gift 
of the redemption won for them by Christ. It is a 
cosmic event that happened 2,000 years ago but it 
bears fruit today in the heart of every Christian in 
every continent, country, city, and home.

Max Ernst shows the crucifixion in cosmic, 
timeless dimension by placing the crucified Christ 
in a dark, tumultuous, and formless setting. The 
sinister colors of blue, brown, yellow, and black seem 
to hide a face or perhaps a masked and darkened eye 
on the right that peers through the evil canvas.

As chaotic and nonsensical as evil appears in our 
world, it also seems to have a commonality that 
betrays a will or an intelligence hidden beneath the 
surface. The suffering and destruction of so many 
people from senseless violence, famine, and hatred 
seems at once both spontaneous, yet strangely 
orchestrated by some force.

The same was true for Christ’s crucifixion. On the 
surface it appears the result of a feverish crowd, a 
confused politician, a jealous and blinded religious 
leadership, and an overwhelmed group of cowardly 
followers. Yet we perceive the return of the tempter, 
Lucifer, the author of the non serviam.

The power of evil that struck the head continues 
to strike the body. Be aware of the call for all 
followers of Jesus to be ready to face the same 
struggle against evil that he did, and with the same 
measure of love.

—Fr. Mark Haydu, LC

They crucified him and the criminals there….Then Jesus said,  
“Father, forgive them, they know not what they do.”

Luke 23:33–34

Piece: Crucifixion, 1914
Artist: Max Ernst
Location: Vatican Museums

For Reflection
What extra time will you take to be with your Lord who 
suffers for you?
How can you show your love to him in a special way this 
week? 
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Worship Team
Fr. Robert Farrell (Pastor): ext. 3101, farrellr@stsusanna.org
Fr. Eric Roush (Parochial Vicar): ext. 3106, roushe@stsusanna.org
Luke Mayernik (Director of Music & Liturgy): ext. 3105, mayernikl@stsusanna.org
Lou Wong (Deacon): ext. 3137, wongl@stsusanna.org

Children’s Ministry Team
Joe Schleicher (CFP): ext. 3149, schleicherj@stsusanna.org
Lauren Zinnecker (CFP): ext. 3400, zinneckerl@stsusanna.org
Joette Ewing (Preschool): ext. 3131, ewingj@stsusanna.org
Rebecca Sackrider (Early Childhood, VBS): ext. 3126, sackriderr@stsusanna.org
Beverly Donahue (Admin. Assistant): ext. 3111, donahueb@stsusanna.org

Administrative Team
Bob Keever (Business Manager): ext. 3121, keeverr@stsusanna.org
Rusty Mentrup (Facilities): 513-882-2551, mentrupr@stsusanna.org
Cathy Meyer (Facilities Scheduling/Safe Environment): ext. 3113, meyerc@stsusanna.org
Jodi Tucker (Bookkeeper): ext. 3103, tuckerj@stsusanna.org
Teresa Johns (Communications Director): ext. 3104, johnst@stsusanna.org

Adult Ministry Team - RCIA and Faith Opportunities
Susan Hack (Director): ext. 3169, hacks@stsusanna.org
Chloé Fasano: ext. 3110, fasanoc@stsusanna.org
Virginia Rodriguez (Admin. Assistant): ext. 3107, rodriguezv@stsusanna.org

Youth Ministry (High School and Jr. High)
Gabbi Montavon: ext. 3195, montavong@stsusanna.org

Missions Team
Mary Jo Burns (Peace & Justice): ext. 3120, burnsmj@stsusanna.org
Karla Eysoldt (Hispanic Ministry): 448-8994, keysoldt@catholiccincinnati.org

School Team
Daniel Albrinck (Principal): ext. 3109, albrinckd@stsusanna.org
Kevin Mays (Assistant Principal): ext. 3116, maysk@stsusanna.org
Kristen Tell (School Religion Coordinator): ext. 3135, tellk@stsusanna.org

PARISH STAFF     (Contact: 398-3821 • Parish, ext. 3100 • School, ext. 3108)

3/31
4/1
4/2
4/3
4/4
4/5
4/6

$100
$40
$40
$40
$40
$40
$40

Terry Youngs
Lorraine Hundemer
Mary Brandt
Denny Hollstegge
Dan & Linda Underwood
Bernardon 
Sarah Zistler

PTO 365 DAY RAFFLE WINNERS
Boosters: Mark Cravens, 770-4278
CareGiver Support: Sharon Kipfer, 509-3278 
Computer Donation Line: 668-7483
Festival: Brenda Stier, lstier@cinci.rr.com
Finance Commission: Bob Keever 398-3821
Fish Fry: Scott Kososki, 461-9098
Knights of Columbus: George Denman, 939-9022
Men’s Prayer Group: Bill Bross, 518-9594

Moms Group: Sheila LaMaster, 260-241-2687
NFP: Tom & Colleen O’Rourke, 398-3116
Prayer Network: Kathy Mussman, 777-5981
PTO: Ann Roda, stsusannapto@gmail.com
Risen Life: Roberta Brunck, 777-1476
School Commission: Kathy Maritato, 
                               kathymlong@gmail.com
Schuh Center: Teresa Bolte, 779-8965
St. Vincent de Paul: Mary Jo Burns, 398-3821
Women’s Assoc.: Mary Ann Mushaben, 504-7181
Young at Heart: Dottie Linton, 900-9823

St. Susanna Parish Organizations


